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America&@ 
C O M M U N I C A T I O N S  

2650 Park Tower Drive 
henna, VA 22180 

June 16,2000 

Blanca S. Bay0 
Director, Division of Records & Reporting 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 

Re: Docket No. 000364-TI and Cancellation of Certification of America One 
Communications, Inc. 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

America One Communications, Inc. ("America One") and PNG 
Telecommunications, Inc. ("PNG") hereby inform the Commission that the transfer of 
customer base, which the Commission approved on May 16,2000, pursuant to its waiver 
of the requirements set forth in 25-4.1 1 F.A.C. regarding interexchange carrier selection 
has been completed. 

In addition, America One requests cancellation of its certification to provide 
interexchange telecommunications service within the state of Florida. Since America 
One transferred its customers to PNG, America One is no longer providing 
interexchange telecommunications services to any Florida customer and has no current 
plans to provide any interexchange telecommunications services within the state of 
Florida in the foreseeable future. Therefore, cancellation of America One's certification 
will not impact Florida consumers. 

We have enclosed an original and five (5) copies of this letter. Please date-stamp 
the enclosed extra copy of this filing and return it in the self-addressed, postage-prepaid 
envelope provided. If you have any questions or need further information from America 
One, please contact Maureen Harrigan at (703) 208-2936. Any questions regarding PNG 
should be directed to Dennis Packer at (513) 563-3090. 

Dennis Packer 

Sincerely, 

Counsel 
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